NEWS & NOTES

From the Village of Dane

May 2023

LAST CALL TO VOTE

Our Comprehensive Plan Survey is still available to complete online or in paper form. The link to the survey



is: www.surveymonkey.com/r/villagedane

The link is only going to be available for a few more days. Your thoughts and opinions matter to the Village of Dane. Take 10-15 minutes and complete the survey today!

COMMITTEE OPENINGS



The current changes to the Village Board have left openings in various committees. The Plan Commission, Zoning Board of Appeals, Culture and Events

Committee, and Joint Review Board for TID Districts may all have open positions for interested residents. Contact the Village Clerk or complete the Committee Form and drop it off at Village Hall.

BURNING ENDS ON MAY 15, 2023



According to village ordinances, spring burning ends on May 15. Please remember to be vigilant when you are burning garden waste, leaves, and

other small twigs. Burning should not be done on Sundays, and only after 6 pm and before 6 am other days of the week.

PERMITS MAY BE REQUIRED

Always check to see if a permit is required before you start your project. Fines double if you start without a required permit. The application for permits is on the village website. You can find



information on how to contact the building inspector on the village website too.

SUMMER READING

The BOOKMOBILE visits the Village of Dane weekly on Mondays from 5:30 – 7:30 pm. The Summer Reading Program will host *Crafts*



and Fun in the large community room on June 12, and 26, July 3, 10, 17, 24, 31, and August 7. Kids are welcome to attend every week. Youth and Adult Reading Programs with goals and prize drawings will start on June 12. Get registered at the Bookmobile!

ELECTION INSPECTOR'S APPRECIATION

Many thanks and appreciation go to Judene Skrum, Phyllis Schwartz, Wanda DeGroff, and Jamie Postler, our village election inspectors, for their dedication and hard work at the



Elections. And hats off to all of you, the residents who say "thank you" to these ladies for their time and commitment at each election. Your kind words are appreciated!

KEEP YOUR DOG IN CONTROL



With the spring weather here, many people are out walking with kids, strollers, and their dogs. Pet owners must keep their animals under control in their yard at all

times. Several complaints have come into the Clerk's Office regarding dogs aggressively going into the street towards people walking by. Citations will be issued if this problem continues. Unlicensed dogs in the village are illegal. All dogs require a license. Please apply for your pet's license immediately.

MEMORIAL CELEBRATION

On Monday, May 29 at 1 pm the Dane American Legion Post #503 will hold a short program at the Veteran's Memorial. The celebration will include Taps and a 21-Gun Salute. Everyone is welcome.

